	
	
	
	
	
	
	


Principal’s Report

Board of Education Meeting

April 19, 2012
Professional Development

Melissa Herald, 3rd/4th Grade Teacher, attended the last Content Leadership Meeting for Mathematics teachers at the MET Center on March 19, 2012.

On March 20, 2012 Kim Simpson, Principal, attended the KLA, “Finding Your Leadership Focus” workshop in Lexington.
Kacie Browning, MG Lang. Arts Teacher, attended the last Content Leadership Meeting for Language Arts teachers at the MET Center on March 26, 2012.

Kim Simpson, Principal, attended the regional Grant meeting at Kenton County Board of Education on March 28, 2012.

RtI Grade level meetings were conducted on April 18, 2012. The teams reviewed MAP data, progress monitoring data, classroom data, and discussed possible retentions.

Kim Simpson, Principal, attended a special regional grant meeting on April 19, 2012 to review criteria for a large counseling grant that is coming out.

On April 26, 2012 Kim Simpson, Principal, will be attending an RtI Conference in Lexington.

Family Resource and Youth Services Center (FRYSC)

Year-To-Date Totals


Individual Contacts – A total of 224 contacts with 109 different students





A total of 71 contacts with 61 different parents


Group Contacts – A total 1075 contacts with 210 different students





A total of 102 contacts with 48 different parents


School Supplies – 66 contacts with 42 students


Clothing – 125 contacts with 74 students


Power Packs – 650 Power Packs distributed to 66 different students from 27 families


Home visits – 39 total, 19 attendance related

We will be shifting Stefanie’s schedule during the testing weeks at Southgate and Grandview.  She will be at Southgate Monday through Friday the week of April 30th through May 4th and will be at Grandview the week of May 7th through May 11th.

At this time, it looks as if the legislature has agreed to fund FRYSC at the same current level as this past year.  We therefore expect to be able to continue to fund the FRYS AmeriCorps position (Stefanie’s position) into next year.  Stefanie, however will not be returning in that capacity.  We are looking for a replacement person and are taking applications at this time.

We are planning events for the Teacher Appreciation week at Southgate.  Details will follow in the coming days.

Student Recognitions & Achievement
Former eighth grade student, Alex Combs, sent an email to Mrs. Whaley thanking her for challenging her during her years in the gifted/talented program. Alex received an offer to attend the National Youth Leadership Forum of Medicine and wanted Mrs. Whaley to know she appreciated the leadership experience she received at Southgate School.
April Students of the Month were recognized at the School Board Meeting on April 19, 2012.  Students, parents and families will be invited to the meeting for recognition of students.
Congratulations to Morgan Taylor, Girls First Place Winner, Samantha Sands, Yovanni Velasquez, and Jackson Paul for their outstanding performance at the Annual Southgate Oratorical Contest on March 29, 2012.
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SBDM Council 

1. Call to Order  

1.1. Welcome  

1.2. Roll Call  

2. Recognitions  

3. Student Support Services  

3.1. Reading/Social Studies Textbook Adoption  

3.2. 2012-2013 Certified Allocations  

3.3. Site-based Elections Discussion  

3.4. Principal's Report  

3.5. Review Budget  

3.6. Review Comprehensive District Improvement Plan  

Comments: 

The CDIP was reviewed by Council members for adherence to objectives. 

4. Student Learning and Support  

4.1. Approval of Minutes from Feb. 28, 2012 Regular SBDM Meeting  

Order #65 - Motion Passed:  Consider approval of minutes from the Feb. 28, 2012 SBDM Meeting passed with a motion by Mr. Bruce  Mullins and a second by Ms. Ellen Lyon.  

Kim Simpson               Absent

Kendra Abner              Yes

Mrs. Kacie Browning       Absent

Ms. Veronica Dixon        Yes

Melissa Herald            Yes

Ms. Ellen Lyon            Yes

Mr. Bruce  Mullins        Yes

Ken Schutte               Absent

5. Comments from Audience  

6. Adjourn  

Order #66 - Motion Passed:  Consider approval of adjourning the meeting passed with a motion by Ms. Veronica Dixon and a second by Ms. Ellen Lyon.  

Kim Simpson               Absent

Kendra Abner              Yes

Mrs. Kacie Browning       Absent

Ms. Veronica Dixon        Yes

Melissa Herald            Yes

Ms. Ellen Lyon            Yes

Mr. Bruce  Mullins        Yes

Ken Schutte               Absent

Community Involvement/School-Wide Programs & Upcoming Events

Students in grades K-8 took the MAP test March 19-30, 2012.
Two teams from the NCAA Division II League came to Southgate School on March 20, 2012 to talk with the middle grades students about aspiration, future plans, and played a scrimmage game with the students.

On March 30, 2012 third quarter A, A/B, and Perfect Attendance students were treated to 30 minutes of free time in the gym, outside, or RtI room. 

Spring Break was April 2-6, 2012.

On April 9, 2012 Stephanie Arnold and Shannon Brickler, Grant County Teachers, visited Southgate to observe a Singapore: Math in Focus lesson in Mrs. Calhoun, Mrs. Lyon, and Mrs. Herald’s classrooms.

April 9-13, 2012 students participated in many fun and exciting activities in celebration of National Library week.

On April 20, 2012 a team of twenty local administrators and curriculum coaches conducted Harvard Instructional Rounds at Southgate School.

